
 

 

Meeting Minutes 
Board of River Port Pilot Commissioners 

 
September 7, 2022  9:00 am 

2728 Athania Pkwy 
Metairie, LA  70002 

 
 

1. Meeting called to order at 9:00 am 

2. In Attendance:  Capt. Jack Anderson, Capt. Mark Delesdernier III, Capt. David Renegar, 
Michael Delesdernier (Executive Director), Mary Delesdernier (Executive Staff) 
 

3. July Meeting Minutes unanimously approved with no changes.  
 

4. No Public Comments 

5. Commissions met with apprentices for training including:   
• Written Review #1 
• Review of Trip Sheets 
• Harbor Week Assignments 

 
Next meeting scheduled for October 5, 2022. Capt. Siverd will be attending to discuss 
MRTIS.. 
 

6. Executive Session 

• Report on New Notices to Commissioners  
• 8/3/22 Rotterdam Pearl – Unit 149 Determined to be machinery failure 
• 8/7/22 Dolfijngracht – Unit 100  Determined to be machinery failure 
• 9/1/22 Stinees Passat – Unit 97 – Complaint (Alleged Damage) – 

Determined to be non-issue, hold one year.  
 

• Report on Current Investigations – No current investigations. 
 

• Report on Pilot Compliance  
i. Continuing Education – Report given 

ii. Licenses and Physicals – Report given 
 

• Review disposition of year-old Notices to Commissioners – No issues this month 
 

• Executive Director reported on Board of Review, Professional Development and 
Robert Johnson 



 

 

7. Committee Reports 
 

a. Safe Navigation – Executive Director to pose question on nighttime restrictions in 
the industrial canal to the committee. He will report the feedback from the 
committee at the next meeting. 

 
b. Professional Development – 2022 seminar evaluations reviewed. After 

discussion, a decision was made to postpone scheduling any additional 
Professional Development until the next Continuing Education cycle (2025-2029). 
Although, the Board will consider possible presentations of Accident Case Studies 
and working with pilots regarding LNG terminal. 

 
8. Update on Drug Testing Program  

a. All random and post-accident drug testing being done through Premiere. 
b. The Board is in process of getting applicant drug testing set up. 
c. A motioned was made for the Executive Director to dispatch apprentices for 

random testing with Premier selecting apprentices. The motion was unanimously 
approved. 
 

9. Update on 2022 Applicants for 2023  
An update was given. Currently in the process of getting prices for applicant 
physical and drug testing.  

 
10. New Business – No new business. 

 
11. Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm. 


